Meeting Minutes-October 7-Executive Meeting
Members Present-  Helen Hutchinson, Val Walker, Tony Walker, Don Hall, , John Lehman, Gail Andrew, Harvey Robbins and Dave Euler 
Review of Minutes from Last Meeting  
No changes in the minutes from the last meeting were needed, and the minutes were approved.
Committee Reports

Membership report

Harvey brought a list of members that have not renewed for 2010.  After some discussion it was decided to let these memberships go for 2010 and concentrate on a membership contest for 2010.

A discussion of a prize for earlier renewal was discussed.  A few items were suggested, but general discussion seemed to be a jacket or hoodie, with Sault Naturalists embroidered on it.  Everyone will search for an appropriate item.

Post meeting note.  Gail has located a smart looking jacket on sale for about $40.00 which may be a good prize.  I suggest she buy it, and then we can tell the membership about the contest and set up the rules similar to last year.
Financial Report

CIBC Operating Account- 
3140.54

General Funds  

775.10

Platform Account  

2,365.44

Huntington U.S. Account
182.99

GIS #1 maturing June 2011
2232.94

GIS #2 maturing Nov 2010
3834.02

Outings Secretary

Outings are occurring as indicated on the Outings Schedule.  Val continues to send out notices.

Program Committee

Susan Meades will be presenting a program on Corridors for Life at the General Meeting on Oct 12.
John Lehman has contacted Franco Mariotti as a speaker for our annual meeting in February.  Franco is a staff member at Science North and is an excellent speaker with a Province wide reputation.  The speaker’s fee and travel expenses for him will be over 490 dollars.  While this is higher than we normally spend for a speaker, it will be worth while because we expect him to draw a substantial audience.
The cost of the ticket will have to be the cost of the food, plus 10 dollars.  This seem reasonable and his name on the ticket should recover the costs of his attending.

This item will be presented to the General Membership for a decision on Tuesday Oct 12.

Franco’s talk will be 

High Arctic Oasis- an ecological trek thorough some of the most beautiful and wildest areas of the High Arctic Island of Canada.
Photos for the Archives
We’ve been working on how to take pictures from Outings and get them into the archives in order to maintain a record of Club Activities.  Although we have reviewed several aspects of this problem, we still do not have a solution.  
September meeting Action Item- Photos for the Archives – Action:   Donna and Gladys will try to access the Flickr account to identify pictures that could be made into hardcopy.  

Donna and Gladys were not able to access the Flickr account.  John Lehman has found an App that may allow batch downloading of pictures.  He will look into that App for the next meeting.
Observation Secretary
September Action Item- Action: Don to check with Dave to see if a thank you card has been sent to her for her efforts.  Action:  Robert will draft a job description for the next executive meeting.  He will build on what has been done in the past.  We want to encourage people to talk about birds and what people are seeing in nature when they are at meetings.  These observations could be put up on the Wiki.    We need to find a new Observation Secretary.  

Dave did send a thank you to Linda for her efforts.

Robert sent a draft job description to the meeting.  (Copy attached).  A lively discussion ensued about what an Observation Secretary should do.  The concern with Robert’s proposal is that it is “after the fact” in that people are told about items that may have occurred several days or weeks in the past.  The idea is to try to have a more active process where people are told about the items of interest within a time frame that they can actually go out and see or observe it.  No decision was made and this item will need to be discussed again at future meetings.

Regional Meeting-  
Tony will attend the next Regional Meeting at the Welcome Lodge.  He will find out about the Biodiversity Charter and bring it back to the Club.    Ontario Nature is proposing a Biodiversity Charter and is asking all clubs and individuals to sign it.  It will be presented to the Ontario government.

Bird Check List

The bird check list is complete and will go to the printers in the next week or so.  The Club logo will be attached as will the address and URL for the club.  Gail moved and Tony seconded that we approve spending $200.00 for the first printing and sell the Checklist for $1 Can.  Tony will receive and keep custody of the checklists.  This will have to be approved at the Oct General Meeting.
New Business
Conservation Authority The Conservation Authority has presented the club with the 2010 Conservation Award, an award for the work we have done in Conservation around the Sault.  I think a big part of the award came from the project that Don and Marjory Hall led to review the impact of the Hub Trail on Fort Creek.  Well done Don and Marjory.

Wind Farms  

Dave suggested that the club needs to take a position on Wind Farms.  Wind Farm proposals are being discussed throughout Ontario and a local proposal is in place for a location near the Montreal River.  A discussion occurred in which it was clear that there is a wide divergence of opinions on this topic.  Some believe wind farms are not a good idea, some think they are fine if they are located in areas where they have a low impact on the environment and others support wind farms.
Note after the meeting (Oct 10, 2010).  Harvey did some research after the meeting and found that the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources is in process of developing a policy on wind farms.  He will be drafting a letter for the Club to discuss that may be possible to send to the Ministry as a Club position.  This will probably take quite a bit of discussion and it may involve resolving some very different opinions.  We need to discuss by e-mail and then again at the next Executive meeting.

Feeder Watch
Kerrie Wilcox, Canadian Project Feeder Watch Coordinator, Bird Studies Canada 

1-888-448-2473 ext. 134 / kwilcox@birdscanada.org

It’s Nearly Time to Focus on Feeders and the Christmas Bird Count on December 18!

Board walk at Echo Bay

Tony will be making certain repairs on behalf of the Sault Naturalist, to the Board Walk at Echo Bay.  He has started sorting equipment to repair the section we can work on. 

Dave mentioned that the platform on Pumpkin Point road is listing and the supports seem to be sinking into the marsh.  Tony will inspect and repair.

Chimney Swift Workshop
The Great Lakes Forestry Centre is booked from 4 to 8 on Monday November 8th for a general talk on Ontario Region programs and a detailed workshop on Swift Watch.  

Swift Watch is a program that encourages people to monitor Chimney Swifts habitat and the occurrence of these birds through Ontario.  These swifts are declining and it is critical to help keep track of them.
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